
    
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
X  Gilman, Greta – Chairperson 
X  Lodato, Sally 
X  Ogden, Jennifer 
A  SiJohn, Jamie  
X  Fagan, Mike – Council Liaison 
 
     
 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
Rick Chase 
Chris Wright 
 
Parks Staff: 
Fianna Dickson 
Leroy Eadie 
Garrett Jones 
Jen Papich 
Angel Spell 
Carl Strong 
Al Vorderbrueggen 
 

Other City Staff: 
Andrew Chanse 
 
Guest(s): 
Otto Klein 
Michael & Libby Moore 
Dave Schaub  
Craig Volosing 
 

 

Summary 
 

• The Committee advanced changing the names of Peaceful Valley River Walk and Glover 
Field to Redband Park to the Park Board for approval.  

• The Committee advanced the revised Spokane River Centennial Trail Interagency 
Cooperative Agreement to the Park Board for approval, pending results of staff research. 

• The Committee advanced the Recreation and Conservation Office (RCO) Grant Authorizing 
Resolution to the Park Board for approval. 

• Inland NW Land Conservancy staff reviewed Palisades Park property locations/attributes, 
acquisition opportunity background/process, community vision/support, challenges/benefits, 
and requested future Park Board support for acquiring target properties. 

• City/District 81 Partnership/Library highlights included an upcoming combined bond 
measure, Joe Albi Stadium related options, strategic planning, and public input regarding 
library issues, partnership opportunities, and Liberty or Thornton Murphy parks as possible 
future library sites. 

• After the meeting adjourned a Friend of the Moore-Turner Heritage Garden member led a 
tour of the garden for interested meeting attendees. 

Special Meeting of the Land Committee of the  
Spokane Park Board 

June 6, 2018, 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.   
Corbin Art Center / Moore-Turner Heritage Garden 

507 W 7th Avenue, Spokane, Washington 
Al Vorderbrueggen – Park Operations Director 

 



 
MINUTES 

 
Chairperson Greta Gilman convened the meeting at 3:00 p.m. Attendance was noted. 
 
Action Items: 
1.  Redband Park Name Proposal – Copies of the proposal, map, outreach overview, survey 
responses, and Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council support letter were provided. Staff briefly 
reviewed the documents and item background. The proposal author reviewed historical and 
ecological significance as well as educational opportunities related to the name change. Clarifications, 
questions, and concerns were discussed. 
Motion #1:  Mike Fagan moved to change the names of Peaceful Valley River Walk and Glover Field 
to Redband Park. Jennifer Ogden seconded. Motion carried.   
 
2.  Centennial Trail Committee Agreement – The Spokane River Centennial Trail Interagency 
Cooperative Agreement, Revision 1 was provided. Staff reviewed the item background, various 
language clarification updates, and adding the City of Liberty Lake to the agreement. Clarifications, 
questions, and concerns were discussed. Before the June Park Board meeting, staff will research 
inclusion of the Don Kardong Bridge, and formal clarifying documents/arrangements between Parks 
and other City Departments. 
Motion #2:  Greta Gilman moved to advance the revised Spokane River Centennial Trail Interagency 
Cooperative Agreement to the Park Board for approval, pending results of staff research. 
Sally Lodato seconded. Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
3.  RCO Grant Authorizing Resolution – The RCO 2018 Grant Matrix and Applicant 
Resolution/Authorization were provided. Staff reviewed the requirement for annual Park Board 
authorization in order to apply for RCO grants, and the two grants for which Parks has applied. 
Questions and clarifications were discussed. 
Motion #3:  Greta Gilman moved to advance the RCO Grant Authorizing Resolution to the Park 
Board for approval. Jennifer Ogden seconded. Motion carried, unanimously. 
 
Discussion Items: 
1.  Palisades Park Property Acquisition – Supporting documentation was provided. Inland NW Land 
Conservancy staff reviewed property locations/attributes, acquisition opportunity 
background/process, community vision/support, challenges/benefits, and requested future Park 
Board support for acquiring target properties. Clarifications and questions were discussed. 
 
2.  City/District 81 Partnership/Library – Park staff highlighted an upcoming combined bond measure, 
Joe Albi Stadium related options, and strategic planning. Park and Library staff reviewed advantages 
of Thornton Murphy Park as a library site and associated deed restrictions, public input regarding the 
Shadle, Hillyard, and South Hill libraries, Liberty or Thornton Murphy parks as possible future library 
sites, and partnership opportunities. Clarifications, questions, the process timeline, and Committee 
support for the purpose of exploring Liberty Park as a site option were discussed. 
 
3.  Moore-Turner Heritage Garden Tour – Following adjournment of the meeting a Friends of the 
Moore-Turner Heritage Garden member led a tour for interested meeting attendees.    
 
The Chairperson adjourned the meeting at 4:33 p.m.  The next Land Committee meeting will be in 
combination with the Recreation Committee on July 9, 2018, at 3:00 p.m. at the West Central 
Community Center, located at 1603 North Belt, Spokane, Washington. 



Redband Park Renaming Proposal 
Author: Otto Klein, Spokane Indians Baseball Club 
 
During the 2017 season, the Spokane Indians Baseball Club launched the Redband Rally Campaign in step with 
their strategic partner, the City of Spokane. The team’s namesake, the Spokane Tribe of Indians, also helped 
collaborate on a comprehensive promotional campaign to help educate Spokane citizens about the city’s 
efforts to clean the Spokane River and protect the habitat for the river's signature fish - the Redband Rainbow 
Trout. This campaign proved to be very successful uniting all parties, bringing awareness to the Redband, and 
will continue into the foreseeable future with the team.   

The Redband Trout is a beautiful, unique and important species in our area, and was once part of the primary 
food source for the Spokane Tribe of Indians.  In fact, the Redband trout spawn in the stretch of the river that 
flows directly through Peaceful Valley.   

To further the ideals of the campaign, in March of 2018, the Spokane Indians presented a proposal to the 
Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council about designating the area around Glover Field, as well as the Peaceful 
Valley River Walk, to be called “Redband Park.” 

Promoting Conservation 

This naming is intended to promote conservation of the Spokane River and bring awareness to historically 
depressed Redband trout populations. To further this mission, the Spokane Indians Baseball Club has 
established a fund with the Northwest Community Foundation that will be used to protect and provide 
Redband habitat. All parties envision promoting educational activities in Redband Park to raise awareness of 
the importance of river conservation and Redband trout habitat.  

Neighborhood Support 

The Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council is supportive of the Spokane Indians Baseball organization’s 
proposal and passed the following resolution: 

“The Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council recommends to the Spokane Park Board that Glover Field 
and River Walk Park be renamed “Redband Park” with the conditions that the Peaceful Valley 
Neighborhood Council have right of approval on all signage related to the renaming and that a plaque 
be placed in the former Glover Field to acknowledge James Glover’s contribution to the development of 
Peaceful Valley.” 

Further, the Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council went on to say: 

“The Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council understands that under the city’s current policies, name 
changes are only allowed if the Park Board determines a legitimate public interest to do so. The Council 
believes river conservation and Redband trout restoration are in the public interest. There is no 
historical or cultural significance to the current name ‘River Walk’. As to Glover Field, the significance of 
James Glover’s contribution to Peaceful Valley would be sufficiently acknowledged with a plaque.”  

Next Steps 

The first three (3) steps of the renaming process have been completed (1. Engaging all parties to the idea, 2. 
Presenting to the Park Board Land Committee for review, 3. Receiving endorsement from the Peaceful Valley 
Neighborhood Council). The next step is a community survey to gather additional feedback, and then the 
proposal and community input will be presented to the Park Board for a vote this summer. During May and 
through June 6, 2018, citizens are encouraged to provide their comments regarding the renaming of this area.   

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5WHV3YJ
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Redband Park Naming Proposal 
Outreach & Process Overview 

 

 

Outreach Notes Timeframe 
Stakeholder discussion Spokane Tribe & Peaceful Valley Neighborhood Council leadership Completed: February 27 
City Council rep. discussion Part of Stakeholder discussion Completed: February 27 
Land Committee of PB Information item  Completed: December 10 

& February 28 
Peaceful Valley 
Neighborhood Council 
meeting presentation 

Included David Browneagle of the Spokane Tribe Completed: March 14 

Media outreach  Spokesman: March 18 
Inlander: March 22  
Journal of Business: May 11 
KREM: May 31 

Website Post overviewing proposal with map, link to survey Completed: May - June 
Survey Gather public opinion about naming/renaming for 30 days Completed: May 5 – June 6 
Social media Link to post/survey Completed: May - June 
Signs On site signs discussing proposed renaming with link to blog/survey Completed: May 5 – June 6 
Park Board / Land 
Committee 

Park Board information item May 10 
Land Committee vote June 6 
Park Board vote June 14 

May - June 

 



 

264 survey responses, May 5 – June 6, 2018 
 
Rename the park as Redband Park and rename the field as Redband Field: 61% 
Rename the park as Redband Park but keep the name of the field as Glover Field: 22% 
Do not rename the park or the field: 16% 
No preference: 1% 
 
Comments  
 
James Glover was a founding father of Spokane. With historical preservation in mind, I do not think we 
should rename the park/ field. 
6/5/2018 11:40 AM  

 
Leave it alone 
6/4/2018 7:37 PM  

 
My only concern is I don't want the park to be branded with a cartoonish redband trout figure and 
become an extension of the baseball team image. People's first thought should be the actual heritage of 
an endangered species: the redound trout ( not a cartoon figure or a baseball team) 
6/2/2018 10:49 PM  

 
Great idea! Love how it pays homage to a special part of our area's history and hopefully helps promote 
conservation. 
6/2/2018 9:10 AM  

 



The name “REDband” is at best, insensitive and at worst, offensive and racist for anything intended to 
be so closely associated with (and actually motivated by) the Native Americans who were indigenous to 
this area! Realize that there will be NO explanation of the derivation of the word "REDband" on any map 
or outside reference to this park. Anyone seeing “Redband Field" and having any knowledge that 
“Spokane” is associated with our indigenous Native American past, can easily jump to an offensive 
association (go ahead, test it on anybody without explaining what “Redband” means.… I did!). No one 
thinks, "Redband Park? Red band???? Oh! ... a fish!". If you want a fish, call it "Salmon Park", or a name 
everybody KNOWS is a fish. OR... use a phonetic-English derivative of the Salish word for this fish as the 
ONLY name for this park! It will Honor, not offend the Native American culture. It will at least have the 
potential for healthy CURIOSITY about the name origin with ZERO chance of risking that others to make 
the jump to the racial connotation. In 200 or more years in the future, maybe political and racial offense 
will be gone from society and thought, but NOT today! 
6/1/2018 5:03 PM  

 
Maybe you could put up an informational sign about redband. 
6/1/2018 2:39 AM  

 
There is no compelling reason to rename the park. Why must we think something is wrong with the 
history of Spokane? It is presumptuous and insulting to those who have come before us. 
5/31/2018 10:25 PM  

 
let’s change Sprague to RiverFront Park Blvd. makes as much sence as changing all of the parks names in 
the city 
5/31/2018 8:08 PM  

 
Spokane is near nature, far from perfect! ***WAIT did I just now find out they changed our slogan over 
a year ago*** . Don't try to re-write our history just because Glover had his past come out. Last I 
checked we have had many a scandal here... and I'm sure there will be more to come. Leave it be and 
honor Natives of Spokane a different and more vibrant way! 
5/31/2018 7:49 PM  

 
You're on a slippery slope, several of your buildings and highways are named after people that have very 
questionable pasts.... 
5/31/2018 6:29 PM  

 
Leave it alone!! It doesn't affect most people...can't folks find something bettrr to do with their time? 
Good gosh !!! 
5/31/2018 4:08 PM  

 
Redband Loop for the section of Centennial Trail on the south bank that will pass through this area? 
More and better signage would be appreciated. 
5/31/2018 4:03 PM  

 
The proposal nicely states the “why” and the approval of the neighborhood council. That helped make 
my decision. 
5/31/2018 4:01 PM  

 



The amount of money wasted on re-branding is insane, and if you would like to have a name that 
celebrates Native Americans why name a park after a fish. I think spending money on helping the 
homeless people who are living in the park is a better use of money. It is like the backwards thinking 
that had the city spending $150,000 on rocks to keep homeless people from standing on the corners. All 
those rocks have now just been moved slightly and the people are still there. Did the city not think that a 
homeless person could move a rock? I am all for improvements like East Sprague Street Projects and 
Monroe Projects. but spending money on all new signs and things for a park that has much greater 
problems is a big waste of money and also erases the contrabution of the Glover family to Spokane. 
5/31/2018 12:41 PM  

 
Thank you for updating the naming of this historic location. 
5/30/2018 10:44 AM  

 
Preserve our city history, and the names and places it contains. "re-naming" is destructive and will do 
nothing to help environmental concerns which is an entirely different thing all together, Who thinks up 
this garbage? I would like to know , really who' will stand up and claim this Idea? Thats like renaming 
Mount Spokane Ass-Fault Hill and expecting the city's pot holes to be magically healed. If this is how you 
think water management works just go home and bake cookies. We need effective science here not feel 
good stupidity. I hate to think how much money this Idea would squander just in changing the name , all 
while fish keep disappearing, and our environment poisons us. 
5/29/2018 11:28 AM  

 
Revegetate with some native plants too: service berries, elder berries, thorny elm, wild rose, etc. 
Educate on uses of those plants for food and medicine. 
5/24/2018 7:41 AM  

 
Great idea! So honoring to the tribe and great for the river. 
5/23/2018 3:02 PM  

 
Do not rename it, especially to some dumb marketing campaign 
5/22/2018 3:46 PM  

 
I love the re-brand to honor the Redband Trout and it's historical significance to Spokane! 
5/22/2018 3:10 PM  

 
As a long time champion of the Spokane River and its inhabitants not least of which is the tenacious 
Redband Trout and the salmon which have been lost I am happy for the recognition of this key species 
and the community that has embraced the river again. As a former board member of Spokane Falls 
Trout Unlimited and Friends of the Centennial Trail it is gratifying to see attitudes shift in favor of this 
wonderful asset, the river corridor and the creatures that live there, that I personally dedicated time to 
advocate for and promote. I'm also very happy for all those who came before me to start those efforts. 
Long live the Redband! 
5/17/2018 2:59 PM  

 
It appears that there would be houses located in the middle of the designated "park" area. How do 
those home owners feel about the combined Park and the proposed name change. What will be done to 
protect their property from park users who might see that as public land or facilities? Are there future 



plans to try to buy the properties if they come up for sale? How does all this tie in with the new CSO 
tanks and the proposed "South Gorge" trail between downtown, Peaceful Valley and the Centennial 
Trail. May get confusing if the Gorge trail overlaps with this new "Park". 
5/17/2018 12:22 PM  

 
This is a great idea. A link to the past and a link to nature. Jim Kimmel 
5/17/2018 10:24 AM  

 
Yes, Yes, folks need to know who lives in the river down there!!! 
5/17/2018 10:23 AM  

 
I strongly disagree that "the significance of James Glover's contribution to Peaceful Valley would be 
sufficiently acknowledged with a plaque" 
5/17/2018 7:48 AM  

 
Great tribute to some important conservation work! 
5/16/2018 4:24 PM  

 
Like the new name with homage to the past. 
5/16/2018 4:23 PM  

 
Rename the park Speed Fitzhugh Park 
5/16/2018 3:59 PM  

 
I LOVE this idea!! How bout that whitewater park next? 
5/16/2018 3:59 PM  

 
This is a great tribute to the Spokane Tribe and their history. 
5/15/2018 9:48 PM  

 
Would be a great tribute & celebration of the river and the Spokane Tribe. 
5/15/2018 1:13 PM  

 
After you're done renaming it, please consider naming the entire 400 acres downstream of the falls 
(High Bridge, Peoples Park, Hamblen Convservation Area, etc.), and all of Riverfront Park, as the Great 
Gorge Park. Please also consider managing these areas as a single unit in a way that would have made 
the Olmsteads proud. 
5/15/2018 12:11 PM  

 
Stop trying to rewrite history. 
5/15/2018 8:20 AM  

 
Great way to raise awareness, recognize the importance of our natural resources and wildlife, and keep 
the history of the area by renaming the park but keeping the field name. 
5/15/2018 5:57 AM  

 
This better reflects the values of our community. 



5/15/2018 5:56 AM  
 

I personally think the city council could spend more time on serious problems in our city. 
5/12/2018 10:20 AM  

 
I love the name 
5/11/2018 11:39 AM  

 
Merganser Cove is also a suggestion for the bay near the first pump station. There have been 
mergansers nesting in that area for several years. A pair is down there today(May 11, 2018. )Of course 
they probably came for the fish!! I would like to see loud noisey recreation discouraged in this whole 
stretch. I have seen people on rafts scare off the osprey as they are fishing.This would e be an 
inappropriate area for a kayak rodeo !! 
5/11/2018 11:37 AM  

 
I am a lifelong Spokane resident who went to Glover Jr. High and had my wedding reception at Glover 
House. So I believe there is more than adequate recognition of James Glover's name. I love the Redband 
mascot at the Spokane Indians' baseball games and think this would be a wonderful new name for a 
park next to a stretch of the river that was home to these iconic fish. 
5/11/2018 11:26 AM  

 
That way there is a little bit of history preserved. 
5/11/2018 10:46 AM  

 
Thank you for sharing the history Lem lemts to everyone. this sounds awesome 
5/11/2018 10:46 AM  

 
We need to galvanize people's attention around this special species of wildlife that is native to our river. 
Spokane should be proud of how we take care of our river. And we should show it in our place names. 
5/11/2018 10:20 AM  

 
well done! 
5/11/2018 9:59 AM  

 
I think it's a great initiative and fully support naming both the area and Glover Redband. 
5/11/2018 9:32 AM  

 
I agree there should be a plaque to James Glover in the Field 
5/11/2018 8:35 AM  

 
Wonderful idea. We should really highlight our river and this is a wonderful idea! 
5/11/2018 8:11 AM  

 
There are (some - not all) historical points of reference throughout our region that should remain as is 
for future generations to understand our community history. Peaceful Valley Park could easily be 
renamed although Glover Field is a great landmark area of west Spokane that should remain. 
5/11/2018 7:33 AM  



 
The names reflect and honor the area. NO!!! Don't create a name that means nothing to the citizens. 
5/11/2018 6:44 AM  

 
Maybe think about using the scientific name for the redband trout: O.M. Gairdneri Park 
5/10/2018 4:32 PM  

 
STOP ERASING OUR HISTORY. History isn't about only one group of people. Must everything be 
changed? How much does it cost to change all the signs and everything else? Stop wasting money. 
5/10/2018 4:25 PM  

 
I know this won't make any difference to the politically correct liberals who want to copy everything 
Seattle does, but here goes anyway: Quit erasing the memory of the people who turned Spokane from a 
summer gathering area into a civilized town. 
5/10/2018 2:43 PM  

 
Romantizing the decimation of a people through invoking salmon and the native American societies that 
once flourished here without telling the whole awful tale is rubbish. Example, that lovely sculpture of 
the native American on horseback holding a salmon at the riverfront, the accompanying label says 
nothing of the lives lost, the descrimination, and true cost of the Spokane we know today. It's just a 
romantic image, just as the name change will function in the same manner. Leave the name as it is...it's 
at least truthful. 
5/10/2018 1:10 PM  

 
A timely and most appropriate naming that honors our trout, our river and the people who once lived 
and fished here. Great job! 
5/10/2018 7:08 AM  

 
Do not allow the park to be commercialized with advertising or cartoon symbols of Spokane “Indians” 
red and baseball team 
5/9/2018 3:58 PM 
 
 
 
 
 























































RCO 2018 Grant Matrix

Project Funding Total Est. RCO Est. Local  Est.

Description RCO Program Project Cost Match Amt Match Amt Match Description

Don Kardong Bridge Rehabilitation WWRP - Trails $1,452,000 $726,000 $726,000 

The proposed project will rehabilitate the Don Kardong Pedestrian 

bridge to improve pedestrian and bicycle safety and preserve a critical 

Spokane River Centennial Trail connection, extending bridge life an 

additional 30 years.  The project will replace the existing bridge 

decking, bridge overlooks, guardrail and timber framing, clean existing 

steel and concrete, and install new pedestrian scale guardrail lighting, 

accent lighting and bollards.
Riverfront Park Suspension Bridge Renovation ALEA $1,700,000 $500,000 $1,200,000 

ALEA - Aquatic Lands Enhancement Account

LWCF - Land and Water Conservation Fund

WWRP - Washington Wildlife and Recreation Program WWRP Categories : Local Parks, Trails and Water Access

YAF - Youth Athletic Facilities

Local matches include:          

2019 Park Capital ($150,000),  

2020 Park Capital ($500,000), 

Private Grant ($76,000).

This proposed project will renovate the Riverfront Park north 

suspension bridge to continue providing public access above the 

Spokane River Upper Falls for an additional 50 years.  Bridge repair 

scope includes replacing the bridge decking, guardrails, metal decking 

supports, and vaults on either end of the bridge.

Local matches include:          

2019 Park Capital ($0,000),  2020 

Park Capital ($0,000), Private 

Grant ($0,000).

http://www.rco.wa.gov/%5C/grants/alea.shtml
http://www.rco.wa.gov/%5C/grants/lwcf.shtml
http://www.rco.wa.gov/%5C/grants/wwrp.shtml
http://www.rco.wa.gov/%5C/grants/yaf.shtml


Recreation and Conservation Office 
Applicant Resolution/Authorization  

 

Organization Name (sponsor) City of Spokane Parks and Recreation Department_____________________   _  

Resolution No. (if applicable)________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Project(s) Number(s), and Name(s)   
 
Project 18-1960 DEV – Don Kardong Bridge Rehabilitation      
 
Project 18-2004 DEV – Riverfront Park Suspension Bridge Renovation                                            _________ 
 
 

This resolution/authorization authorizes the person identified below (in section 2) to act as the authorized 
representative/agent on behalf of our organization and to legally bind our organization with respect to the 
above Project(s) for which we seek grant funding assistance managed through the Recreation and 
Conservation Office (Office). 

WHEREAS, state grant assistance is requested by our organization to aid in financing the cost of the Project(s) 
referenced above;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that:  

1. Our organization has applied for or intends to apply for funding assistance managed by the Office for the 
above “Project(s).” 

2.  Leroy Eadie, Director Spokane Parks and Recreation,  is authorized to act as a representative/agent for our 
organization with full authority to bind the organization regarding all matters related to the Project(s), 
including but not limited to, full authority to: (1) approve submittal of a grant application to the Office, (2) 
enter into a project agreement(s) on behalf of our organization, (3) sign any amendments thereto on 
behalf of our organization, (4) make any decisions and submissions required with respect to the Project(s), 
and (5) designate a project contact(s) to implement the day-to-day management of the grant(s).  

3. Our organization has reviewed the sample project agreement on the Recreation and Conservation Office’s 
WEBSITE at: https://rco.wa.gov/documents/manuals&forms/SampleProjAgreement.pdf.  We understand 
and acknowledge that if offered a project agreement to sign in the future, it will contain an 
indemnification and legal venue stipulation (applicable to any sponsor) and a waiver of sovereign 
immunity (applicable to Tribes) and other terms and conditions substantially in the form contained in the 
sample project agreement and that such terms and conditions of any signed project agreement shall be 
legally binding on the sponsor if our representative/agent enters into a project agreement on our behalf.  
The Office reserves the right to revise the project agreement prior to execution and shall communicate 
any such revisions with the above authorized representative/agent before execution.   

4. Our organization acknowledges and warrants, after conferring with its legal counsel, that its authorized 
representative/agent has full legal authority to enter into a project agreement(s) on its behalf, that 
includes indemnification, waiver of sovereign immunity (as may apply to Tribes), and stipulated legal 
venue for lawsuits and other terms substantially in the form contained in the sample project agreement or 
as may be revised prior to execution. 
 

5. Grant assistance is contingent on a signed project agreement.  Entering into any project agreement with 
the Office is purely voluntary on our part. 

 

https://rco.wa.gov/documents/manuals&forms/SampleProjAgreement.pdf


6. Our organization understands that grant policies and requirements vary depending on the grant program 
applied to, the grant program and source of funding in the project agreement, the characteristics of the 
project, and the characteristics of our organization.  

7. Our organization further understands that prior to our authorized representative/agent executing the 
project agreement(s), the RCO may make revisions to its sample project agreement and that such 
revisions could include the indemnification, the waiver of sovereign immunity, and the legal venue 
stipulation.  Our organization accepts the legal obligation that we shall, prior to execution of the project 
agreement(s), confer with our authorized representative/agent as to any revisions to the project 
agreement from that of the sample project agreement.  We also acknowledge and accept that if our 
authorized representative/agent executes the project agreement(s) with any such revisions, all terms and 
conditions of the executed project agreement (including but not limited to the indemnification, the waiver 
of sovereign immunity, and the legal venue stipulation) shall be conclusively deemed to be executed with 
our authorization.   

8. Any grant assistance received will be used for only direct eligible and allowable costs that are reasonable 
and necessary to implement the project(s) referenced above. 

9. Our organization acknowledges and warrants, after conferring with its legal counsel, that no additional 
legal authorization beyond this authorization is required to make the indemnification, the waiver of 
sovereign immunity (as may apply to Tribes), and the legal venue stipulation substantially in form shown 
on the sample project agreement or as may be revised prior to execution legally binding on our 
organization upon execution by our representative/agent. 
 

10. (Recreation and Conservation Funding Board Grant Programs Only]  If match is required for the grant, we 
understand our organization must certify the availability of match at least one month before funding 
approval. In addition, our organization understands it is responsible for supporting all non-cash matching 
share commitments to this project should they not materialize. 

11. Our organization acknowledges that if it receives grant funds managed by the Office, the Office will pay us 
on only a reimbursement basis. We understand reimbursement basis means that we will only request 
payment from the Office after we incur grant eligible and allowable costs and pay them. The Office may 
also determine an amount of retainage and hold that amount until the Project is complete.    

12. [Acquisition Projects Only] Our organization acknowledges that any property acquired with grant 
assistance must be dedicated for the purposes of the grant in perpetuity unless otherwise agreed to in 
writing by our organization and the Office. We agree to dedicate the property in a signed “Deed of Right” 
for fee acquisitions, or an “Assignment of Rights” for other than fee acquisitions (which documents will be 
based upon the Office’s standard versions of those documents), to be recorded on the title of the property 
with the county auditor. 

13. [Acquisition Projects Only] Our organization acknowledges that any property acquired in fee title must be 
immediately made available to the public unless otherwise provided for in policy, the project agreement, 
or authorized in writing by the Office Director. 

14. [Development, Renovation, Enhancement, and Restoration Projects Only – If your organization owns the 
property] Our organization acknowledges that any property owned by our organization that is developed, 
renovated, enhanced, or restored with grant assistance must be dedicated for the purpose of the grant in 
perpetuity unless otherwise allowed by grant program policy, or Office in writing and per the project 
agreement or an amendment thereto. 

15. [Development, Renovation, Enhancement, and Restoration Projects Only – If your organization DOES 
NOT own the property] Our organization acknowledges that any property not owned by our 
organization that is developed, renovated, enhanced, or restored with grant assistance must be 
dedicated for the purpose of the grant as required by grant program policies unless otherwise 
provided for per the project agreement or an amendment thereto. 
    

 



16. [Only for Projects located in Water Resources Inventory Areas 1 – 19 that are  applying for funds from the 
Critical Habitat, Natural Areas, State Lands Restoration and Enhancement, Riparian Protection, or Urban 
Wildlife Habitat grant categories; or the Puget Sound Acquisition and Restoration program, or a Salmon 
Recovery Funding Board approved grant]   Our organization certifies the following: the Project does not 
conflict with the Puget Sound Action Agenda developed by the Puget Sound Partnership under RCW 
90.71.310. 

17. This resolution/authorization is deemed to be part of the formal grant application to the Office. 

18. Our organization warrants and certifies, after conferring with its legal counsel, that this 
resolution/authorization was properly and lawfully adopted following the requirements of our 
organization and applicable laws and policies and that our organization has full legal authority to commit 
our organization to the warranties, certifications, promises and obligations set forth herein. 

[Native American Tribes, Local Governments, and Nonprofit Organizations Only] This application authorization 
was adopted by our organization during the meeting held: 

 

Location  Spokane Park Board Meeting   _____________________________________________________   

 

Date       

 

[All Applicants] Signed and approved on behalf of the resolving body of the organization by the following 
authorized member(s):  

 

Signed              

 

Title       Date       

 

 

Washington State Attorney General’s Office 

Approved as to form _____ _______________1/19/18_____________________ 

   Assistant Attorney General  Date 

You may reproduce the above language in your own format; text however may not change. 
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